Wellspring West Sussex

Committee Meeting

Wednesday 19 October 2016
Present: Lizzie, Bernie, Adam, Debbie, Chris.

Apologies: Lorna
Minutes of last meeting - Agreed
Matters Arising
The online directory is now a searchable excel database. The committee would like to thank Lizzie's brother George, for all his hard work with this in enabling the information previously held in our Resource Booklet to be made available on our website. Continuing work is needed to make this more user-friendly.

Adam will send the music video to Lizzie so she can add it to Youtube and then provide a link to our website so it can be viewed from there. 

Lizzie showed everyone the article that appeared in the Chichester Observer.

Financial and Funding Reports
Bank account balance £4503.19

Lizzie - £72.95

Adam - £870

Chris - £1942.70

Reserves - £1617.54

CAF Bank will now be charging £5 per month for the bank account and we are now responsible for the hosting of the website at £6.26 per month. This means additional annual costs of £60 and £72.12 respectively to take into account. 

An application will be made to the Childwick Trust for funding for the newsletter, this has to be submitted by the end of October. Other considerations for funding are Sussex Community Foundation and the Henry Smith Charity.

Budget for 2017

Total - £9580
Additional costs for bank account and website hosting. Chris said he wanted to continue with the poetry sessions but on a smaller scale, while Adam would be happy to continue at the same level. Funding will be sought on this basis.

See attached document for details of the budget.

Newsletter
Changing the format from A4 to A5 was discussed again. Lizzie had printed some pages of A5 for comparison, everybody agreed that it was not suitable to change to this format as it would spoil the impact of the newsletter. It was agreed to continue with the A4 size. 

Bernie's suggestion of folding the A4 newsletter had been trialled for the previous edition and will be continued for the next edition as smaller envelopes have already been purchased. However, this is not an ideal solution as it is a tedious process to fold all the newsletters to be posted.

Discussion followed about finding a publisher who would be willing to help with the production of the newsletter, Chris mentioned John Wiley Publishing in Chichester and will contact them to see if they can help.

Issue 2 – Early Years/Education
Portage, Family Information Service, Early Support, Children's Centres. Money Matters 2 with information about financial support for families and more debt info.

To help with fundraising for the newsletter next year it was decided to adopt the theme of Health and Wellbeing to cover 2 editions. This could be physical health and sport, and mental health and creative activities.

Awards for All Project – Paint Pots of Music and Poetry

Adam – Music Workshops
18 workshops - £2970

Assistant support - £1350

Adam has completed workshops with Springboard and associated groups, Chestnut Tree House, M8s Youth Group, Ashdown, PACSO and Maidenbower Junior school, as well as offering sessions at the music studio in Horsham. All of the workshops have been successful with the groups all keen to have more in the future. Adam talked through how the sessions worked at the music studio and the kind of equipment used. Those taking part were able to sample how to beatbox, how to DJ and how to mix music among other things, whilst having a great time being creative. Adam will put together a sample of the music and some pictures of the sessions, along with feedback for the final report.

Chris – Poetry and Drama Workshops
18 workshops -  £2970, 

Chris presented his report from the sessions completed so far. Chris has worked with children from Desmond Anderson School Crawley, PACSO, St Anthony's School and Fordwater Preschool both Chichester, and Portage groups at Roffey Family Centre, Langley Green Family Centre, Blackwells Family Centre East Grinstead, Worthing and Mid-Sussex. 

There was some lovely feedback from all the groups, some from parents and some from the children themselves. This will all go into the final report.

The final workshops with Portage may be in the New Year as they have had some changes within their organisation that have made it difficult to arrange the final sessions. 

AOB
No other business, next meeting tba

DN 09/11/16

Attached are details of  

Budget 2017
